

MALTON AND NORTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

STEERING GROUP MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on 17th August 2021 at 6.30pm. Held via Zoom

Present:

Chairman:	Councillor David Lloyd-Williams
Public:	Mr Ben Stone, Mr Michael Gwilliam
Malton Town Council:	Paul Emberley, Clerk Gail Cook and Deputy Clerk Tim Hicks to both councils.
Norton Town Council	Antony Croser, Clerk Ros Tierney
Ryedale District Council	Rachael Balmer
Directions Planning:	Mike Dando

155. (8/21) **APOLOGIES.**

Jill Thompson sent her apologies.

156. (8/21) **INTRODUCTION.**

David Lloyd-Williams gave a welcome to the group and acknowledged the nearness of completion of the changes made to the Neighbourhood Plan Draft Submission Version.

157. (8/21) **MINUTES OF LAST MEETING.**

These were accepted by the group as a true record.

158. (8/21) **MATTERS ARISING.**

None

159. (8/21) **AMENDED NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN – DRAFT SUBMISSION VERSION**

Page 6 – Need to update the diagram to show the Neighbourhood Plan as the same ranking / hierarchy as the Local Plan.

Page 16 – Transport and Movement – split into 3 new sections. With regard to TM5-2 changes were agreed to paragraph 4.1.19 to take all named references out. TM6 – new wording provided by Rachael in order to improve its clarity and to avoid any unintended development consequences. TM7 change ‘in or around’ Malton AQMA to ‘adjacent to’.

Page 24 – Local green space, add the site, Long Plantation and remove High Malton.

Page 36 - Horse Racing Industry – reduce time restriction from 12 months to 6 months.

Page 55 – Policy N1 Norton – exclude residential, the HRA prohibits it in any event.

Page 58 – AQMA – No case for monitoring particulates.

Page 59 – Leave skate park wording as is.

Page 60 – Article 4 – rather than deletion of items on the list Mike will look at the wording. The wording will then indicate an exploration of Article 4 rather than implementation.

Page 63 – Ryedale CIL Matters – Take this section out.

Page 73 – Rewrite High Malton, so it is not designated as a recommendation.

Climate Change – Mike to comment that the plan cannot say more than the National Planning Policy already does.

160. (8/21) **PROPOSALS MAP**

Mike will amend and the steering group will look at the amendments at the next meeting. There will be a cost for the alterations, cost unknown as yet, Chairman's decision to proceed.

161. (8/21) **REGULATION 14 RESULTS GRID**

Mike will amend then Tim to post the amendments on the websites.

162. (8/21) **HRA / SEA REPORTS**

Mike will amend. There will be a cost for the alterations, cost unknown as yet, Chairman's decision to proceed.

163. (8/21) **PROJECT PLAN**

Once all is amended Mike is expecting submission to the District Council to take place by the end of October.

164. (8/21) **DATE OF NEXT MEETING.**

Tuesday 7th September 2021 at 6.30pm, via Zoom.

(Meeting closed at 8.45pm)

_____(Chairman)